
Minutes from Meeting held January 11, 2022 
 

The January meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, January 11, 2022 at 

the South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting 

was called to order at 2:30 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and 

Nick Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Secretary Rebecca Andrew by phone. Two 

visitors signed in and others were present. Minutes from the December 7th meeting were reviewed and 

approved with a motion by Nick Ceremuga and a second by Joe Livingston. MC 
 

 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – November 30, 2021 $ 161,599.90 

December Credits/Deposits    $  12,334.40 

December Credits/Interest    $        3.66 

December Debits/Checks    $  28,736.59 

Balance as of December 31, 2021               $ 145,201.37 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – November 30, 2021 $  63,098.20 

December Credits/Deposits – Interest         $        .49 

December Debits/Checks    $   6,379.82 

Balance as of December 31, 2021         $  56,718.87 

 

South Shenango AARP Fund 

Balance as of December 31, 2021   $ 103,988.86       

     
 

 

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC  

 

Visitor’s Acknowledged –Several visitors from Green Tree Allotment attended. They were concerned about letters 

they received regarding campers that needed to be moved from December 16th to March 31st. It was explained the reason 

campers cannot be left in the township year-round is because they do not want people living in campers and sewage is not 

available in that area.    

 

Zoning Hearing Board-Jeff Amon  

7 Zoning hearings were held in 2021. 

 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries 

• Working in the shop 

 

Attorney’s Report – Brett Stedman 

Mr. Stedman reported on the final rule for ARPA funding stating the revenue loss category changed. A standard 

allowance of up to $10 million is permitted to fund “government services.” All recipients may elect to use this 

standard allowance instead of calculating lost revenue. 

 

Brett asked for an executive session regarding legal litigation.  

  
 

Property Maintenance Official- Karen Hanna  

Karen was not present but provided a report on Zoning and Property Maintenance. 

 



Supervisors’ Report –  

Joe stated he would like to set up a work session regarding zoning changes.  

 

Secretary’s Report –Rebecca Andrew 

• Statement of Financial Interest forms 

• Tax Collector report 

• Crawford County Conservation District letter 

 

 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the November bills with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 
 

 

 

At 3:17 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session.  The regular meeting reconvened at 3:52 pm 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:54 pm.  

 

        

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 

 
 

 


